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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Anne Morgan
Friday, May 12, 2023 2:12 PM
Planning
Donation of Schneider Property to rare

Official Plan Amendment Application 01/23  
Schneider/rare Charitable Research Reserve 
567 and 585 Wilmot Line and 1236 Carmel‐Koch Road 
______ 

TO WILMOT TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 

We are writing in support of the application for an amendment to the Township Official Plan and an application for 
changes to the Township Zoning By‐Law. 

We wholeheartedly support the donation of portions of 3 existing agricultural Zoned Schneider properties to rare 
Charitable Research Reserve. These lands lying on the Waterloo Moraine are a critically important groundwater 
recharge area, especially since we have lost so much recharge area by building on the west side of Waterloo. 

There are over 70 rare, endangered and regionally significant species found in the Laurel Creek headwaters of the 
Environmentally Significant Landscape (ESL) and this alone makes this area worth preserving. 

These aforementioned portions of the Schneider Property need to be preserved in perpetuity and rare is ideally suited 
to do this. Not only will rare Charitable Research preserve protect the land and the groundwater, but they will help to 
continue the educational function of the land. So many people, and children in particular, will benefit from the exposure 
to Nature which is rapidly disappearing with expanding development.  

The Schneider property under the care and protection of rare Charitable Research Preserve is a valuable asset to Wilmot 
Township as well as the broader community. Please vote to preserve it. 

Sincerely, 
Anne Morgan Ph.D 
Alan’s Morgan Ph.D 



Steve and Gloria Smith1

Carmel Koch Road
St. Agatha, ON N0B 2L0

15 May 2023

Re. Official Plan Amendment Application 01/23

We have lived at the above address since 1979 and are profoundly interested in the outcome of this 
application and the implementation of any new management initiatives.

First: We want to thank the Schneider family for their generosity in making this huge donation and  
the rare Charitable Research Reserve for assuming responsibility for ongoing protection and manage-
ment. The proximity of these lands to Waterloo vastly increases their conservation and recreational value 
and potential.

There are a number of issues we’d like to see thoroughly discussed:

• Accessibility to hikers and skiers and their management. The never-ending abundance of road-
side litter (which we have been collecting for more than 40 years) and roadside dumps of garbage,
and garden/construction leftovers, etc., indicate that there are many people who have no hesitation
to dump their trash on other people’s property … for rare, trash is going to be a never-ending is-
sue. How often and how thoroughly will this be done? How will rare ensure that hikers and skiers
remain on the designated trails? How will rare enforce a no-foraging policy? (We have interrupted
such harvesting activities dozens of times over the years.)

• Tree removal. Ideally rare should enforce a plan of no tree removal except for trees that are
deemed unacceptably hazardous due to their proximity to trails. In the past, aggressive tree re-
moval, particularly of cavity-filled old-growth and dead trees, has almost certainly contributed to
the local extinction of species such as the Northern Flying Squirrel (Glaucomys sabrinus).

• Invasive-weed management. All these properties, both woodland and grassland, are subject to
invasion by non-native species such as Garlic Mustard (Alliaria petiolata) … a huge threat to na-
tive plants. This should receive on-going aggressive attention by rare.

• Field Restoration. With a lot of work, existing fields, which used to be cultivated for corn and
later hay, could be restored to a much more natural grassland. Decades ago this property was
breeding ground for endangered species such as the Bobolink (Dolichonyx oryzivorus).

• Mosquito Control. Much of the donated lands contain seasonally flooded wetlands, including
areas within forest habitat as well as habitats abutting roadways. These wetlands generate a lot of
mosquitoes but, of course, also serve as valuable habitat for many invertebrate and vertebrate
species. rare should forbid any attempts to reduce the mosquito population, whether by use of
pesticides or by drainage. The local forest mosquitoes (mainly Aedes provocans and Ae. stimulans)
are not a vector threat to people or the local wildlife. The main mosquito-vector problem in KW
derives from mosquito breeding in urban sewers and catch basins as well as from domestic rain
barrels.

• Research possibilities. These Schneider-donated properties offer a lot of potential for research.
SMS was a professor in Biology at the University of Waterloo; I carried out a lot of research on
these properties, on both Culicidae (mosquitoes) and Tabanidae (horse- and deerflies). rare should
encourage research activities on the lands, research on both animals and plants.

• Parking. We feel it very important that any future parking plans should not impact the lives of the
Schneider neighbors. For the past 40 years, we have seen heavy use of the Schneider properties,
for hiking and, particularly, cross-country skiing. The existing roadside parking on Carmel Koch
Rd, particularly with the newer “no-parking” signage on one side, has served these users very
well. Any road widening, for example,  would certainly threaten wetland habitats. Because most
users seem to enter from Wideman Road, the expansion of parking opportunities on Wideman
Road should be considered.

1. smith_sm@mac.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

David Gascoigne
Monday, May 15, 2023 11:39 AM
Planning
Schneider Lands Donation

To whom it may concern:  
I am writing to lend my full support to, and to express my deep appreciation of, the proposed donation of land by the 
esteemed Schneider family, renowned for their environmental ethic and social conscience, to the rare Charitable 
Research Foundation. 
I can think of no better organization to ensure that the lands will be preserved in perpetuity for the enjoyment of nature, 
the furtherance of science and to serve as an enduring tribute to the Schneider family. 
I urge Wilmot Council to take all steps required to facilitate this transfer in a timely manner. 

Respectfully, 

David M. Gascoigne (Two‐time past President of Waterloo Region Nature)  
Waterloo, ON 
www.travelswithbirds.blogspot.com 

Ecology is the science of communities, and the ecological conscience is therefore the ethics of community life. Aldo 
Leopold 



, 
Kitchener, 
15 May, 2023 

Mayor Salonen 
Wilmot Township 

Dear Mayor Salonen and councillors of Wilmot Township 

For many Years I have had the pleasure of being able to ski in the winter and hike in the other seasons 
on the Schneider property in WIlmot Township. This property is an environmental gem and as the 
population of Waterloo Region increases it has the chance to  be a treasured  natural space that will be 
valued by the citizens in the same way that High Park in the city of Toronto  is appreciated by the 
population of that city. I hope you know that the creation of High Park was made possible by John 
Howard who gave 120 Acres to Toronto in 1873 and the park was officially opened in 1876. When 
Howard died in 1890 another 40 acres along with Colborne Lodge was also given to the city. 

I have heard that something similar could happen in Waterloo Region. Jane Schneider is offering to 
donate a large portion of her property to RARE Charitable Reserve to be preserved as natural space in 
perpetuity. This is indeed an extremely generous gift and I hope that you and your council will accept 
this incredible chance to have such a wonderful natural space offered to both the  citizens  of Wilmot 
and also Waterloo Region. 

Please share this letter of support with all your councillors and your planning department 

Yours Truly 

Gordon Nicholls 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:
Subject:

Graham Macdonald
Monday, May 15, 2023 12:34 PM
Planning
Stephanie Sobek-Swant
Severance of Schneider lands, Wilmot Township

Dear Sir/Madam  

We enthusiastically support the severance application of the Schneider family to sever a portion of the Schneider lands 
as the first step in donating the severed lands to rare Charitable Research Reserve Land Trust for preservation in 
perpetuity. These lands are of high conservation value and are also of great value to the community at large as a 
recreational natural area. We highly recommend that Wilmot Planning Department and Council approve the severance.

Yours sincerely, 

Graham Macdonald and Margaret Lewis 
. 

Waterloo, ON  



May 16, 2023


Re:  Official Plan Amendment Application 01/23

Zone Change Application 01/23

Schneider / rare Charitable Research Reserve

567 & 585 Wilmot Line & 1236 Carmel-Koch Road


We are writing to indicate our whole-hearted support for the above Plan Amendment and 
Zoning Change Application.

We have some comments about parking in the area.  


For well over 30 years, our family has resided at  Wilmot Line, the southwest corner of the 
Wilmot Line and Carmel-Koch Rd intersection, and we neighbour the land featured in the Zone 
Change Application.  


Future conservation of the land referred to in the application as the “severed land” will continue 
to support the diversity of plants and animals that are found in this ecologically significant 
landscape today.   The Schneider family has provided stewardship of these woods, fields and 
wetlands for many, many years and during this time they have also very generously provided 
trail access and trail maintenance for public use on their land.  


Access to these trails for the purpose of hiking, cross-country skiing and bird-watching has 
been a tremendous asset to the wider community, be it for a family hike to appreciate the fall 
colours on a fall weekend, or for friends to meet at a trailhead for a winter’s ski, or perhaps for 
a solitary, contemplative walk in the woods during a time of personal grief and loss.  Our time 
spent in nature provides for physical and mental well-being.


We fully support the zone change application which proposes to re-zone the severed lands to 
Zone 11 (Open Space) restricting uses to conservation.


Our comments about parking are chiefly in support of the status quo.  

There are several points of access to the trails along the Carmel-Koch Rd and one access 
point at Wilmot Line at its junction with Wideman Rd.  Parking for trail access has traditionally 
been on the side of the road.  


In recent years, parking signage has significantly improved.  Current parking signage has 
addressed problematic sight-lines that exist along the road. 


The busiest times for parking access along Carmel-Koch Rd and Wideman may occur on a 
weekend in winter when there happens to be enough snow for the trails to be skied AND the 
weather proves neither too warm nor too cold for the majority of skiers. 


We are regular users of these roads and observe that cars parked along the side of the road 
have a traffic-calming effect.  This effect is more pronounced when parking occurs on both 
sides of the road as it does on occasion.   Slowed vehicle speed lessens hazards for 
pedestrians or skiers crossing the road.  Risks are minimized, although not eliminated, with 
slowed motorist speed. 

With respect to winter road snow clearance, the Carmel-Koch Rd serves as a school bus route 
and the snow ploughing occurs early in the morning prior to the school bus arrival.  Roadside 
parking is minimal in the early morning as there is no permitted trail use between dusk and 
dawn.   


We would support the ongoing legal parking that is currently permitted.  



We do not believe that a parking lot would be desired nor feasible.  

Our community has been fortunate for the Schneider family stewardship of these lands, the 
presence of a natural heritage network of woods and wetlands and the well-loved trails they 
contain.  We should now support the future conservation of these lands by rare Charitable 
Research Reserve.   Our future community will benefit from what we conserve today.  


respectfully submitted,


Dianne Ensing and Norman Bodkin
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Fraser
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 2:33 PM 
Planning
Schneider Property Severance

Kitchener, 
16 May, 2023 

Mayor Salonen, 

I have recently learned that the Schneider family has decided to donate a significant acreage of their rural property to 
rare Charitable Research Reserve, our local and trusted land trust.   
The Schneiders have openly shared their property with the general public for decades. I first visited their property in the 
mid seventies and have returned in all seasons in the near fifty years since.  
Research has shown that spending time in natural habitats is beneficial mentally, emotionally, physically, and socially.  
I strongly support the proposed severance application. This large natural area will be of immense benefit to ALL future 
generations in Wilmot and neighbouring communities. Please take the necessary steps to make this very significant gift, 
a perpetual natural gem that will be enjoyed by many. 
Please share my letter of encouragement with all councillors and all staff working on this proposal.  

Respectfully, 
Fraser Gibson  



Woodstock, ON 

May 16, 2023 

Township of Wilmot 
Development Services Department 
60 Snyder’s Road West 
Baden, ON  
N3A 1A1 

Re:  Official Plan Amendment Application 01/23 
Zone Change Application 01/23 
Schneider / rare Charitable Research Reserve 
567 & 585 Wilmot Line & 1236 Carmel-Koch Road 

Dear Mr. Martin, 

I have known the Schneider family for decades. As a friend, I was fortunate to have 
access to their properties. I know these lands extremely well, especially their biology. I 
was instrumental in having their lands designated as an Environmentally Sensitive 
Policy Area.  

It is exciting to learn of the family’s initiative to have a good portion of their property 
firmly protected as Open Space stewarded by rare Charitable Research Reserve land 
trust as part of the Federal Ecological Ecogifts strategy,  

I unhesitatingly support this effort. I hope a safe parking strategy can be formulated 
compatible with maintaining the natural integrity of the site. Use of the property will 
certainly escalate.  

Sincerely, 

Lawrence E. Lamb 

Cc:  Stephanie Sobek-Swant 
rare Charitable Research Reserve 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Janet Ozaruk
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 11:49 AM 
Planning
In support of the Schneider Lands donation

Good morning ‐ I fully support the donation of a severed portion from the Schneider Lands to rare for conservation 
purposes.   

A natural area of this size with such great ecological importance and passive recreational opportunities, so close to an 
urban centre, needs to be firmly protected from development. 

Regards, Janet Ozaruk 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

dwendland
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 5:08 PM
Planning
Regarding donation of Schneider lands in Wilmot to “rare”.

This is short note to lend my support to this move as a community member who has walked, skied those lands for years. 
It is a special acƟon on the part of the Schneider who have opened their lands to the public and this acƟon could allow 
community use for years as others eye the land for development. 
Please do everything in your power to assist this donaƟon. 

Sincerely 
Dennis Wendland 
Waterloo Region Resident for over 50 years. 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:
Subject:

David Westfall
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 12:03 AM
Planning
Stephanie Sobek-Swant
Proposed Schneider Family Donation to rare Charitable Research Reserve and Requested Severance 

To the Planning Division, Township of Wilmot - 

I am writing in full support of the requested severance by the Schneider Family that is in connection 
with their proposed donation of 230 acres to rare Charitable Research Reserve. 

I urge you ... and our Wilmot Township Council ... to do everything in your power to facilitate and 
ensure this magnificent gift, which will preserve in perpetuity one of Wilmot's foremost ecological 
jewels. 

These 230 acres, when severed and with zoning amended to "Open Space" ... and with the further 
protections provided through the framework of the federal Ecological Gifts Program ... will significantly 
anchor and fortify Wilmot Line as the "hard boundary" between the Township of Wilmot and the City 
of Waterloo ... strengthening the clear demarcation between rural and urban. 

Respectfully, 

   ~ Dave 

David J Westfall 
Notre Dame Drive 

St Agatha, Ontario, N0B 2L0 



Waterloo Region Nature May 16, 2023 
Suite #353

5-420 Erb Street West

Waterloo ON  N2L 6K6

Mayor Natasha Salonen and Council

Wilmot Township

60 Snyder’s Road West

Baden

ON N3A 1A1

Re: Official Plan Amendment Application 01/23 Zone Change Application 01/23 Schneider 
/ rare Charitable Research Reserve 567 & 585 Wilmot Line & 1236 Carmel-Koch Road 

Dear Mayor Salonen and Council, 

We are a naturalist club for all parts of the Region of Waterloo, and we are a charity engaged in 
conservation activities. Our nearly 350 members sponsor and take part in indoor and outdoor 
activities about any aspect of nature. We cater to nature lovers of all ages with activities and 
outings for adults, youth, and children.  

We are delighted with the news that the Schneider family is donating lands in Wilmot Township 
to the rare Charitable Research Reserve. Our members have enjoyed planned outings to hike, 
snowshoe, or cross-country ski on both the Schneider lands and the rare trails over many years. 
As with other members of Wilmot Township and the Region as a whole, we have greatly valued 
the generosity of the Schneiders in allowing the community to enjoy a large and varied natural 
area. We know under the demonstrated conservation stewardship of rare, this incredible 
greenspace and all the wild species and spaces, therein will remain protected and continue to 
offer nature-based learning, stewardship, and recreational opportunities.   

We support the Schneiders and rare in their plans to not pave any of the conservation lands,

including for parking.  We urge council to explore alternative safe parking options and we trust 

that the parking issue will not become an impediment to the Official Plan Amendment that is 

integral to the land donation. 

We strongly urge Wilmot Township to approve the Official plan amendment application, and in 

doing so ensure this valuable greenspace and habitat in our community remains intact and 

protected. 

Sincerely

Jenna Quinn 
President, Waterloo Region Nature 

Cc: City of Waterloo- Mayor Dorothy McCabe and Council, rare- Stephanie Sobek-Swant,
    Grand River Environmental Network- Kevin Thomason, Jane Schneider 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wayne and Lynda Buck 
Wednesday, May 17, 2023 8:43 AM
Planning
The Schneider property 

The Schneider family are longtime residents of Wilmot Township and have generously allowed the general public access 
to walk the trails on their property in spring and summer and snowshoe and ski in the winter months without fees.  
The family is donating the land to the rare Charitable Research Reserve, a local land trust and environmental institute 
that already owns or holds under easement over 1200 acres of conservation land in Waterloo Region and Wellington 
County. It is rare’s goal to protect these lands intact in their natural state, forever. 

This first step is required by the Township and will result in an Official Plan amendment and change the zoning for the 
properties to be severed from Agricultural to Open Space. This is an important step that will ensure additional 
protection from development pressures. Land that is zoned Open Space is not permitted to have any dwellings built in 
the future, whereas land that is zoned Agricultural allows for a dwelling to be constructed. 

I urge the planning department to support this amendment and to recommend that council support it as well.  

Wayne Buck 

We don't understand the meaning of life until we plant a tree, under the shade of which we know we will never sit. 
Nelson Henderson 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

NVEcoboosters
Wednesday, May 17, 2023 10:22 PM 
Planning
Schneider Conservation Lands

To Whom It May Concern,  

The Nith Valley EcoBoosters wholeheartedly supports the donation of Schneider Family property for conservation 
purposes and its ongoing management by rare Charitable Research Reserve. The land being considered for the donation 
has been shared by the owners for the enjoyment of community members for decades. The extensive trail network has 
been used for hiking, cross country skiing and bird watching.  The land is important ecologically as it is the home of many 
plant and animal species.  In addition, as part of the Laurel Creek Headwaters, this property has been designated as an 
Environmentally Sensitive Landscape. 

Some members of the Nith Valley EcoBoosters along with local councillors were invited to join a guided hike through the 
Schneider property in November 2018.  Those of us who participated have first hand knowledge of the  important 
ecological and environmental significance of these lands, not to mention the memories of experiencing the natural 
beauty of the area.  

The Nith Valley EcoBoosters' mission statement indicates our commitment to achieving and supporting a long‐term 
healthy environment in our community.  Advocating for the protection of natural spaces is key to reaching that goal.  A 
healthy environment is necessary for the well‐being of all life on our planet.  For these reasons we are absolutely in 
favour of this donation of land. 

It is our understanding that the first step in the process of donating these lands for perpetual conservation is that they 
be severed from other Schneider properties.  This requires that the Township agrees to a zoning change from 
Agricultural to Open Space for the land in question. 
The Nith Valley EcoBoosters strongly recommends that the Township supports this zone change. 

Our group is delighted with the prospect of this land becoming part of the rare Charitable Research Reserve and we look 
forward to the completion of this process. 

Dorothy Wilson 
Communications Team 
Nith Valley EcoBoosters. 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:
Subject:

Wilmot Horticulture 
Thursday, May 18, 2023 3:59 PM
Planning
Stephanie.Sobek-Swant
Schneider lands donation

To whom it may concern, 

The Wilmot Horticultural Society has learned that the Schneider family is planning to donate a significant 
portion of their Wilmot Township property to rare Charitable Research Reserve for conservation purposes. 

Since the first part of the donation, severance and rezoning of the land, is being presented to Wilmot Council 
on May 29, the Society would like to formally express its full support for this exciting proposal. The Township of 
Wilmot is fortunate to be location of such a significant act of generosity.   

The Schneider family has been freely sharing their trails with the community for years, giving members of the 
public the opportunity to hike, ski, watch birds and generally appreciate the natural environment with the only 
expectation being respect.  

With a rapidly growing community and extreme pressure to develop land for housing, it is imperative for steps 
to be taken now to preserve and protect natural areas whenever possible. This is a unique opportunity that is 
indeed “rare”. 

Wilmot Horticultural Society, including its project Let’s Tree Wilmot, is fully supportive of the Schneider family’s 
timely donation to rare. We are excited about the future prospects for this land. 

We hope that Wilmot Township will do everything in its power to allow the proposal to flow smoothly and 
quickly, including taking the first step of rezoning to Open Space. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Yvonne Zyma 
for the Board of Directors,  
Wilmot Horticultural Society 
‐‐  

Yvonne Zyma  
Secretary

"Bringing people and gardening together since 1968" 



1

-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Paul Balzer 
Sent: Saturday, February 3, 2024 5:37 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider Bush Parking Lot 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organizaƟon. Do not click links or open any aƩachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

The parking situaƟon on this road has existed for the last 35 years and I have parked there numerous Ɵmes with no 
issues.  Cars parked on this road actually help to slow down the traffic. If this parking on road is a safety issue why has 
Wilmot not tried to improve this safety issue on this road themselves? This is a Wilmot liability issue, stop trying to make 
it a property owners issue.  It seems to me that Wilmot council just wants to block the donaƟon to RARE and rather see 
the property developed so they will receive more money from developers and taxes rather than save a very beauƟful 
natural area that the area has very few due to past incompetent, greedy Councils. This would not be an issue if the land 
was donated to the township, but a donaƟon to the township would be the best way to see the total lost of beauƟful 
property. This poor narrow minded planning exists in all Waterloo Region Townships and is another reason we need 
Regional government only and to disband all Townships and CiƟes and have one Regional government. Less is best with 
Government. Shame on you Wilmot Council, your voters will be reminded of this induced obstrucƟon. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Grace Bechtel 
Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2024 11:10 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider woods donaƟon to Rare 

Stop obstrucƟng donaƟon and let Rare take over. 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

noreply@wilmot.ca on behalf of Doug Burrell
January 20, 2024 9:15 AM
Planning
Schnieder's bush

To whom it may concern, 

I was really disheartened to hear the hold-up due to the Township of Wilmot regarding the proposed severance of the 
Schnieder's lands, along Wilmot Line. 

As someone who has regularly accessed the Schnieder's lands for over 30 years, I was excited to see that the lands were 
proposed to be given to rare and be protected in perpetuity; and to hear that this has been held-up for four years due to 
the Township is completely unacceptable. This needs to be a top priority of the Township's planning department and to 
recƟfy this before the opportunity to protect these lands have passed by. 

Surely there are statutes within the Official Plan policies that allow the Township to circumnavigate and/or find creaƟve 
soluƟons to an issue surrounding parking! 
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

noreply@wilmot.ca on behalf of Ken Burrell 
January 19, 2024 9:50 AM
Planning
Schnieder's Woodlot, Wilmot Line

To whom it may concern, 
I was really disheartened to hear the hold-up due to the Township of Wilmot regarding the proposed severance of the 
Schnieder's lands, along Wilmot Line. 
As someone who has regularly accessed the Schnieder's land for over 30 years, I was excited to see that the lands were 
proposed to be given to rare and protected in perpetuity, and to hear that this has been held-up for four years due to 
the Township is completely unacceptable. This needs to be a top priority of the Township's planning department and to 
recƟfy this before the opportunity to protect these lands have passed by. 
Surely there are statutes within the Official Plan policies that allow the Township to circumnavigate and/or find creaƟve 
soluƟons to an issue surrounding parking! 

Sincerely, 
Ken Burrell 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of David Hammond 
Sent: Monday, January 22, 2024 8:03 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider 

Please finalize the Schneider flats land donaƟon: this is high priority for our community! 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Norma Hess 
Sent: Sunday, January 21, 2024 10:21 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider property 

Please do not put a parking lot on the land the Schneider Family is donaƟng to the public. 
We need the space for inhabitants  who live there. Thanks 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Thomas Husebye 
Sent: Sunday, January 21, 2024 10:41 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider land donaƟon 

Further to the CBC arƟcle today, are you really insisƟng that a parking lot be built on a green space? 
Are you certain that the "provincially regulated municipal best pracƟces" are appropriate for this specific applicaƟon? 
Or are you just using a rubber stamp because you're lazy? 
The arƟcle makes you appear to be the laƩer. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Al Kroetsch 
Sent: Saturday, January 20, 2024 3:12 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider land 

When a Family makes a large donaƟon why make it difficult? 
Would look good on Wilmont if they cancelled the donated property. Doesn't your council have enough problems right 
now like your property tax hike. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Elaine R Lewis 
Sent: Sunday, January 21, 2024 9:40 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: DonaƟon of Schneider property 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organizaƟon. Do not click links or open any aƩachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Mayor and Council, I am a regular user of the Schneider property with its trails. It is quite amazing that they are 
willing to donate 250 acres of prime land, worth several million dollars. It is incredibly unfortunate that this is being held 
up by a parking lot requirement that has not been necessary up to this point. I would strongly encourage the council to 
move forward with this, as the family has made it clear that this will not be available at a later date. At the very least, the 
property should be accepted with graƟtude, and a parking lot sorted out later. Thank you, Elaine Lewis 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Mike Magreehan 
Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2024 4:21 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider/Musselman forest: Support these families 

My family of 6 stands with the Schneider, Musselman, etc. families in this case.  We are against the bureaucraƟc 
requirement to introduce a parking lot.  The trails have been open for generaƟons and have been working fine.  A 
parking lot would (1) increase traffic, (2) require service, such as snow removal, excess salt (even when temperatures 
don't require the use of salt, many regional lots are over-salted, (3) increased manpower to clear snow, all requiring 
more tax dollars to be allocated for a non-essenƟal build such as this lot proposal, (4) pension and benefits would need 
to be allocated to these folk, (5) Wilmot will likely require insurance of some sort, i.e. liability insurance, making the 
impact of a parking lot even more un-taxpayer friendly as we would ulƟmately bear the cost, (5) parking is already 
permiƩed on the street, (6) current traffic and parking is manageable, as people generally are in the woods for an hour 
or two max, (7) current parking is seasonal, and only on good snow days, (8) this all shows disrespect to these wonderful 
families who have allowed fellow ciƟzens to make healthy choices and hike their lands. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Mary & Jeff 
Sent: Saturday, January 20, 2024 1:41 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider family land donaƟon 

Iam saddened to read that a donaƟon of land by a resident of your township is being literally being road blocked. All 
over a parking lot you have the oddasity to demand is done by them first. 
This property has been enjoyed by many people over the past many years...why is it different now. 
Please keep in mind the past does not need to be made new and beƩer...Ask and listen to the folks that have used this 
amazing space for years!! Have you taken your family there to ski on a Sunday aŌernoon...I hope you do asap if you have 
not!! You will be forever thankful for this huge giŌ we are all being given!!! 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Paul Motz 
Sent: Saturday, January 20, 2024 10:48 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: SoluƟon to the Schneider's land transfer problem 

Please get the Schneider's land transfer done. If you are sƟlling precious about parking, I will pay one half of the cost of 
parking. You must get on with it. Feel free to confirm this offer by calling me at  I a very serious. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Natasha 
Sent: Tuesday, January 23, 2024 2:51 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider Land DonaƟon 

To whom this may concern, 
It is the wish of my family, who lives in Waterloo Region, that the Schneider family's proposed land donaƟon be accepted 
with the family's terms, without the Township or Region adding a required parking lot. Natural spaces and land 
preservaƟon are only going to become harder to come by, and therefore a donaƟon of this size should not be marred, 
tarnished, overlooked or taken for granted. Please consider accepƟng the Schneider family's wishes, as they are ours as 
well. 
Thank you, 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Bianca Quinn 
Sent: Monday, January 22, 2024 8:39 AM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider Land DonaƟon Request 

Thank you for reading my email. I would like the Schneider land to be donated to conservaƟon. I appreciate the 
township's concern over the need for parking spaces but as know you, the province just came off a massive baƩle to 
preserve the green belt spaces, since this is every voter's true priority. Intended to giŌ beauƟful recreaƟonal spaces for 
generaƟons to come. A parking lot doesn't quite have the same effect. Thank you very much. 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Henry W Schmidt 
Sent: Saturday, January 20, 2024 2:35 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: land giŌ by Schneider family 

Please – let common sense prevail! here is a family giŌing this wonderful land to the community and you're going to nix 
it over some parking area dispute? get a grip, give your head a shake. How many years have people used this land 
without a parking lot?? decades!! has there been a problem with this? no, I don't believe so. 

So, carry on with an irregular parking soluƟon – Ɵme tested and proven. Graciously accept the giŌ and permit many 
more generaƟons to enjoy this land! 

Henry Schmidt 
Waterloo 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: noreply@wilmot.ca <noreply@wilmot.ca> On Behalf Of Hans-Juergen Stuhlmacher 
Sent: Monday, January 22, 2024 12:52 PM 
To: Township of Wilmot <webmail@Wilmot.ca> 
Subject: Schneider's Bush 

It's really sad that the council came to such a poor decision about the parking lot. 




